# Independent Gospel Missions The Connection Update

**July 2012** 





# "The Wodome's News"

Koffi & Elisabeth Wodome, National Church Planter, Togo, West Africa



Dear faithful prayer partners and financial supporters,

One of the verses that comes to our mind as we are writing this newsletter to you is Philippians 1:2 "I thank my God upon every remembrance of you". We thank the Lord for the fact that you all allow Him to use you to be blessings for us, blessings through prayer and also financially. Thank you also for the birthday cards.

Our ministry is moving forward and the adolescent class is growing. Church attendance is average of 45 children and adults. In April we started a children's club that meets every Sunday afternoon. This club is Koffi's initiative of a good news club. Every Sunday afternoon, Kids come to play and receive teachings on family life from the Bible. We have designed our own uniform as you see in the pictures. Last Sunday was particularly hilarious as we allowed the younger kids to play.



Our VBS will start on July 31 and will run through Friday, August 3rd. We will end the program with a movie night, during which we will preach the gospel. Please pray that souls will be saved through our VBS. We are looking forward to have two VBS programs. As our team is growing so is our ministry, and we have more exciting things coming up on our schedule that we will share with you next time. Please pray for us as we are looking for a place to rent in order to offer a better worship environment for adults who would not come to the school we are meeting in at Atiegou.



#### Family:

Joshua finished strongly in his sophomore year at PCC and is thankful for how the Lord miraculously used you to help him through. In fact the best Father's Day gift he gave me was a full page letter in which he talked about his total dedication to the Lord and how he surrendered his life to the call to preach. Praise the Lord. I remembered when we were at Salem Baptist Church, he used to quote long Bible passages on various occasions. And I used to tell Him that he might become a preacher and he would respond that he was too shy to stand in front of people. Please continue to pray for Joshua.



Samuel is doing well. He loves to sing and to pray during our family devotions. Sometimes Samuel would rather sing in English. He also likes action songs that the kids sing in Sunday school. He is expressing himself more and more and is also learning to speak ee, our native tongue.







Ministry Need: Land for church - \$15,000 US.

Praise God for safety and strength.

## Prayer requests:

- Please pray for the Lord's guidance in our lives and ministry.
- Please pray for good health and protection for the family.
- Please pray for growth in the church.
- lease pray for our VBS and outreach campaigns this summer
- Please pray for our ministry needs.

Thank you for your prayers and financial support.

In his unconditional love,

Koffi & Elisabeth TOGETHER, WE REACH TOGO FOR CHRIST

### Contact Information:

Koffi & Elisabeth Wodome Email: salempaix@gmail.com Magic Jack: 336 546 8138 Cell: 011 228 977 55 82

Delight thyself also in the LORD; and he shall give thee

Sending Church: Salem Baptist Church 429 S Broad St Winston-Salem, NC 27101 336 722 9437

Independent Gospel Missions | 990 Calkins Road | Rochester, NY 14623 | 585.334.9048 | www.igmonline.org Views, opinions and attitudes stated may not always reflect those of Independent Gospel Missions: A Baptist Mission Agency.